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The practice invited 16 patients who are either wheel chair bound, physically impaired, blind or the main carer of a patient with a disability, to attend today’s patient participation group meeting, 6 patients accepted the offer and attended.  The practice was encouraged by the number of patients happy to spend their time attending today’s meeting. 

Welcome/ Introduction
Dr Bennett started the meeting by thanking everyone for taking the time to attend and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  Dr Bennett then explained that we hold patient participation group meetings on a quarterly basis inviting selected groups of patients with particular needs or conditions to discuss how we are doing at meeting their needs, the experiences they have encountered and how we might improve our services by asking them for feedback.   He explained that after previous meetings minor changes or improvements had been implemented to the benefit of those patients using that service. 
The following areas were raised and discussed.

Front Entrance

Patients said that the automated doors are great but sometimes they appear not to be working.  The practice team asked if they ever noticed the doors not to be working to let a member of the reception team know, as it might be that they have been switched off overnight and not been turned back on in the morning.  They said that it would be beneficial if the door between the practice and Lloyd’s pharmacy was also automated.

One patient asked is it OK to leave mobility scooters in the front lobby.  Dr Bennett advised that this is OK providing they are not too large and do not block the entrance to the practice for other patients.
Waiting Room

The patients in wheel chairs commented that it is often difficult to find a place in the waiting room where you are not in the way or have to keep moving to let patients pass.  We explained that we do have an area along the wall where we have limited chairs and then an open space for wheelchairs and prams but it would appear that these chairs are not always moved to one end giving the extra space needed.  It was suggested that perhaps a sign above the wheel chair designated area might help.

Patient Calling System

One of the sight impaired patients said that when she is seeing her regular GP he knows to come to the waiting room for her or asks the reception to let her know he is ready but if she is seeing another GP that they can still call her via the TV calling system which she of course cannot see.  The team advised that we can put an alert onto her medical records to try and prompt other doctors that they cannot use the TV calling system to call her down to surgery but that we do not do this automatically for all partially sighted patients without their consent.  It was suggested that the reception team could add a message to the doctor’s appointment screen when they book the patients appointment, check them in for their appointment or when prompted by the patient that they need assistance.  This will be raised with the reception team.
Corridor to Consulting Rooms

No concerns were raised by those patients present.  The corridor is wide and now has a hand rail the full length.

Consulting Rooms

A couple of patients asked whether it would be beneficial for all consulting rooms to have electric beds which could be lowered or raised which might help with examinations.  It was explained that we do already have electric beds in two of the GPs consulting rooms and three in the treatment room, but these beds are very expensive and although the practice would like to replace more of our beds there is no funding available at present.  Dr Bennett explained that if the consulting doctor felt it would be beneficial they can arrange to see a patient in the treatment room so the electric beds can be used. 

Front Desk

Some of the patients who are wheel chair bound stated that they found the front desk too high and that the low level area to the left hand side does not tend to be used.  It was agreed that the reception staff should be reminded to use the low desk area. 

Disabled Toilet

Over the years we have made considerable improvements to our access toilet (fitting arm lifts, installing an alarm, changed the door direction)  we know that it is still not perfect, especially for those patients in particularly large wheelchairs.  There is no possibility of increasing the size of this room whilst situated in its current location and this could only be a consideration if the practice was undergoing major development.  
We were also advised that access toilets ideally should be painted certain colours and have blue toilet seats. On discussing this area it became apparent to one patient that she was unaware that we had a designated access toilet and had been struggling with the main patient toilets in the lobby area.  It was therefore suggested that we advertise the fact that we have an access toilet.
Assistance Available

The patients present said that we had a great team here at Caen Medical Centre which they felt happy to approach for help or assistance but did stress that it is nice for them if they do not need to ask for help and that the premises are designed in such a way as to allow them to do things for themselves.  Most were aware that we do have a hearing loop system in the practice.
Car Park

All the patients present were very quick to tell us that North Devon is one of the only councils to charge for accessible parking, they say the reason for this is because it is a tourist area.  The patients said that they do not mind paying for the car park outside the surgery as it is only a small fee but are angry that the parking meters are so far away from the designated parking bays.  One patient is in the process of disputing a parking fine he received after attending the surgery after an urgent call to attend, due to being anxious about the call from the surgery he completely forgot to buy a parking ticket, but the parking attendant must have watched him leave his car and enter the surgery as he had a ticket within 8 minutes.  It was suggested that a notice on the front door to remind patients to ‘pay & display’ might avoid this happening for patients in the future who are attending the surgery and due to their condition might forget to do this.  The patients said it would have been thoughtful of the council to allocate the surgery some parking passes for us to hand out to patients using the accessible parking bays as the walk to the meter for some can be very difficult and time consuming.  It can sometimes take longer to walk to the meter to buy the ticket than pop into the practice to drop off your repeat request!
The participants present were then given the opportunity to raises areas of concern or interest they wished to discuss or learn about.
One patient said that he had experienced problems trying to get an appointment out of working hours to see a doctor.  He admits that he only wanted to attend outside of his working hours as he does not like to take time off work to see a doctor.  He is someone who only comes when he really needs to as over the years has spent too long in doctor’s surgeries and hospitals.  He was aware that we offer early and late appointments but said that these were all taken.  He is not computer literate and does not wish to register for on-line access.  Dr Bennett said that if he cannot get an appointment and his condition is worsening that it was completely acceptable for him to ask for a telephone call back from the doctor.  Hopefully the doctor could deal with this problem over the phone or if he needed to be seen that the doctor could override the appointment embargos and book him an appointment which cannot be done by a receptionist.

One patient asked whether the practice had been consulted on and if we thought we would cope with the extra patients that might registered once the major building developments in and around Braunton are completed.  Dr Bennett explained that the practice had not been consulted or involved in these development plans for Braunton.  The practice is aware of the potential increase in list size and does consider this in future planning, but as the practice team increases it is already starting to impact on the building and space available.  The practice is keen not to lose visiting consultants and clinicians who come to the practice to see patients and is always looking at ways to expand.
One patient who is involved with Dementia UK said she was aware that we were asking staff to undertake Dementia friends training and that if we have successfully completed this that the practice could be presented with a ‘purple angel’ to recognise this achievement.  She also asked if we could display a poster on our TV screen advertising the Memory Café which is held in Braunton.  The practice team explained that we thought all members of the team have done their dementia friends training but that we would check and confirm this, also we do display a poster in the waiting room advertising the Memory Café.  The patients present said that they do not tend to look at the posters in the waiting room but in fact only read the items on the TV screen.
Outcome/Changes Suggested

· Practice to consider automated door between practice and Lloyds pharmacy
· Sign to ensure designated wheelchair area is kept clear
· Receptionist to check automated doors are switch on
· Practice to consider screen alert of partially sighted patients to prompt doctor to collect patient rather than using TV calling system

· Reception to document on appointment screen that a patient is partially sighted.

· Reception staff to be reminded to move with patients in wheel chairs to the low level part of the front desk.

· Poster on front door to remind patients to ‘pay & display’
· Practice to investigate colour requirements in access toilets.

· Practice to consider removing posters from waiting room walls and adding these to the TV screen.
· Reception staff to offer extended hours appointments to working patients having difficulties attending in working hours

· Practice to achieve ‘Purple Angel’ status
Summary

All the patients present were thanked for attending.  It was agreed that we are lucky to have all our patient facilities located on the ground floor, with level access through the building.  A couple of the patients present said that having attending other GP practices out of area that they felt extremely grateful for the service they received at Caen.  The practice team felt the meeting had been positive and went away with a number of ideas to consider. 
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